Deanery Development Day, at St Thomas More’s Centre, North Sheffield

held on 3rd February 2007

Summary of themes discussed, the current proposals and future meeting dates are given below. All parishioners are invited to attend any of the follow up meetings listed below.

1. Mission

Led by Fr Shaun Smith, they discussed inter-faith dialogue, Justice and Peace and Ecumenism. They are meeting again at the Sacred Heart Presbytery on Monday March 12th at 7.30 p.m. 

· email communication of information to be set up between parish reps

· attend Live Simply half-day at Northfield Lane, Wickersley on 17 March

· aim for creation of Justice and Peace group in parishes that don’t have one

2.
Finance and Premises

The day concentrated on finance matters and was led by Ed Whittaker. A future meeting is to be held. Those interested in this aspect at St. Ann’s and St. Mary’s should contact Don Aitkin.

· valuable two-way flow of information with the diocesan finance secretary

· intention to seek meeting with diocesan property manager for similar exchange

· recognition of bulk purchasing potential in the parishes of the deanery and diocese

3.
Pastoral Care

The meeting selected three core activities: Welcoming, Support groups, e.g. Bereavement, SVP, etc. and Communication.

A second meeting on this aspect has been arranged for Saturday April 28th 1.30 p.m. for a 2.00 p.m. start. Those interested in this aspect at St. Ann’s and St. Mary’s should contact John Wright (01226 764642).

· examine ways in which each parish can be more welcoming

· develop ways of offering support to vulnerable groups (bereaved, elderly, young)

· Bereavement Support sessions at St Ann’s noted on 12th and 19th February

4.
Young People

The meeting was enthusiastic, and the core message from the younger end of the churches spectrum was not to be known as ‘the Youth’! Judi Shimmel led the day and a future meeting is to be set up, but no information about where and when at the moment.

Do’s

· event to be organised to encourage young people to say what they want

· preparation for proposed deanery youth worker, fully supported by parish reps.

Don’ts

· call a Youth Group “a Youth Club”  it’s not cool - young people feel they need to have a specific  identity rather than a general term.

organise activities based upon what you think they want or assume what we used to do years ago will interest them - times have changed and they have very different interests and challenges to face - Listen to what they have to say.

5.
Liturgy

The group examined three themes:

· Exploring how lay people can be involved in the liturgy

· Training for parish ministries on a deanery basis

· Information and encouragement to be spread by word of mouth

A meeting is to be held at St. Ann’s Parish Hall, Deepcar on Wednesday 14th march at 7.30 p.m.

6.
Faith Formation

The meeting discussed, sharing resources and then discussed themes such as CAFÉ, Conformation, RICA, Marriage Preparation, Vocations.

There will be a further meeting at St. Mary’s High Green, Parish Hall, on Saturday 24th March 1.30 p.m. while 3.30 p.m. 

· seek to share resources and programmes

· discover what can follow R.C.I.A. formation

· seek to discover how we can make people thirsty for faith formation

